
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 

 
Weekly Message 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
I often reflect on how fortunate I am to lead such an exciting and diverse school. This week saw so 
many amazing events and activities occurring as well as the rich and challenging learning that our 
teachers are leading in their classes. This week included: 
 
School Reports 
Next week you will be receiving your child/ren’s report for the first two terms of this year. Please 
take the time to read it with your child, and talk about the information that it contains. If you have 
any concerns about your child’s learning, please contact your child’s teacher so that they can talk 
to you about your child’s learning and how we can work together to help them achieve the best 
possible learning outcomes. 
If your child receives additional support to learn English (from one of our EAL/D teachers), there 
will be an additional sheet in the report providing information on their progress in English. Mrs 
O’Reilly has provided more information about these reports later in our newsletter. 
 
Multicultural Public Speaking Competition 
On Monday, four of our students, Mrittika and Grace from Stage 2 and Calista and Jazmine from 
Stage 3 represented our school in the District Finals of the Multicultural Public Speaking 
Competition, held at Coniston Public School. I was able to slip over to hear our Stage 2 girls’ 
prepared speeches but unfortunately was not able to stay for the impromptu speeches and the 
Stage 3 competition. However I do know that all of our students spoke very well, and with 
authenticity around their various topics, but did not advance to the next level. Congratulations on 
your efforts, and also on being such great ambassadors for our school.  
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Paper Planes Activity 
Today we very appropriately launched the Fathering Project in our school with a paper plane 
making session for students and their Dads. As I am writing this column before the event, I cannot 
give you any details of how it went, but am sure that we will all enjoy it immensely and I hope to 
have photos and a report for next week’s final newsletter. 
 
PBL Launch 
It is only one week until the official launch of Positive Behaviour for Learning in our school on 
Friday 5th July. You will be receiving an invitation to attend on Friday morning, so please join us as 
we celebrate this program which recognises the fabulous behaviour exhibited by our students 
every day.  Check later in this newsletter in the PBL News and Celebrations article for more 
information. 
 
Building Update 
This week the management team overseeing the building project conducted a final walkthrough of 
the administration office prior to handover. There were a few minor defects identified and these 
will be fixed before our Admin staff move in. If you have had a chance to peer through the safety 
fence, you will have seen that there is a complete new entrance area with some new garden areas 
and lighting. Inside there is a large foyer, a small interview room, and a large open office with 
multiple storage cupboards and workstations. While we could have moved in next week, some 
delays in the delivery of office furniture has made it more practical to move during the holiday 
break. 
As I write this, I can hear the scream of a concrete saw as the builders cut the very large drainage 
pipes as they complete the subterranean drainage before commencing foundation work for the 
large two storey learning building. Once that is complete, we will see some rapid change as they 
start work on the actual building! 
 
Scrabble Competition Update 
At the inter-school scrabble competition on Monday 17th June, Quinn came 4th in the individual 
competition while Alex and Sabari came 3rd in the pairs competition. Well done! 
 
Debating  
Two debating teams represented Wollongong Public School at Figtree Public School on Tuesday 
18th June in the Premier's Debating Challenge. The 'Dabbaters' had a win and a loss. The 'Speaker 
Uppers' had two wins, making them undefeated across four rounds. Mr McQueen tells me that our 
students were fabulous representatives. Congratulations! 
 
 
Have a happy, and safe weekend, 
Kind regards, 
 
Harold Cosier 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Reports for EAL/D Students 
The NSW DoE reporting policy has been updated, changing the way we are required to report 
on our EAL/D (English as an Additional Language/Dialect) students. 
 
If you indicated on your child's enrolment form that they have a language background other than 
English, your child has been assessed by teachers using the EAL/D Learning Progression. Some of 
these students have been identified as not requiring EAL/D support, but the majority of these 
students have been assigned an EAL/D phase. The phases are beginning, emerging, developing or 
consolidating. On average it takes a student 5-7 years to move through the phases and become 
fluent in academic English. 
 
If your child is learning English as an additional language or dialect, the report you receive from 
your child's class teacher will now show your child’s current phase of English language 
proficiency and a comment about their English language progress. 
 
If your child is withdrawn from class for more intensive English language support, they will 
receive an additional written report from the EAL/D teacher. 
 
If you have any questions about your child's report/s please contact the class or EAL/D Teacher. 
 
 
Multicultural Public Speaking 
Congratulations to Mrittika and Grace from Stage 2 and Calista and Jazmine from Stage 3. These 
four ladies competed in the local schools' Multicultural Public Speaking Competition. We're very 
proud of how these students performed and have no doubts they will be fierce public speaking 
competitors in the future!  
 
Leah Early 
Stage 2 | Classroom Teacher   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

PBL News and Celebrations 

PBL Lessons:  
Each week, teachers 
engage students in PBL 
lessons which reinforce 
the three school values and 
expectations within 
different areas of the 
school. Our teaching focus 
for this week involved on 
how to be respectful, 
responsible and safe 
online. We appreciate 
your support in discussing 
these expectations with your child at home.  

PBL Launch Day: 

YOU ARE INVITED! 
Parents and carers are invited to 
attend the launch of PBL at WPS 

on Friday 5th July 2019 (Week 10) from 
9:30am – 11:30am. 

 

The launch day will begin with a parent information session at 9:30am in the library 
followed by a morning tea. Afterwards, parents and carers are invited to visit 
classrooms to watch PBL lessons in action! From 11-11:30am, families can enjoy a picnic 
recess with their child. This will be followed by a fun-filled day of rotational activities 
for our students! 

Come along for a great day and meet our  

PBL mascot – Patty Platypus! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
LAUNCH DAY 

COUNTDOWN:                     
7 days to go! 



 

 
  



 
 

 
 
 



 
  



 

 
Term 2 PSSA Sports Report 

 
Girls Soccer 
 
Girls soccer was an amazing experience this term. We got to work on our skills and 
learn how to play different positions. To help us prepare, we practised on top grass 
every Monday. We got to work together as a team and help each other. Both of our 
Stage 2 and 3 teams did an awesome job. We can’t wait to play together again! 
  
By Adele 3/4E 
 
Dragon Tag 
 
Every Friday, we all woke up a little earlier than usual. Then once everyone had 
arrived we were sectioned into lines to represent the sport we were doing for the 
morning. We all got our names marked off and headed to the bus one by one. 
There were three stops for the three sports which were; girls soccer and mixed 
dragon tag for stage 3, and Auskick for boys and girls. Once we got off the bus we 
got into our teams and got an overall talk about rules and how to play. Depending 
on whether you know how to play the sport or not, playing was a really good way to 
exercise, learn basic teamwork and make new friends, I would definitely 
recommend PSSA to all children who are thinking about participating next term. 
 
By Astrid 5/6C and Archie 6S 
 

 
Stage 3 Boys Dragon Tag 

 
 

  



 
 

 ~ June 2019 ~ ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
23 24 25 26 27 28 

Paper Planes event 
2pm 

29 

30       

 ~ July 2019 ~ ► 

 1 2 3 
Premiers Spelling 
Bee Stage 3 

4 
Premiers Spelling 
Bee Stage 2 

5 
PBL Launch Day 
 
Last Day of Term 2 

6 

7 8 
School Holidays 

9 
School Holidays 

10 
School Holidays 

11 
School Holidays 

12 
School Holidays 
 

13 

14 15 
School Holidays 

16 
School Holidays 

17 
School Holidays 

18 
School Holidays 

19 
School Holidays 
 

20 

21 22 
Staff Development 
Day 
 

23 
Students return 
to school 

24 25 26 
 

27 

 
 

 
 

P&C Pie Drive 
A reminder that orders for the Great P&C Pie Drive are due by Friday 5th 
July, last day of Term 2, and can be dropped into the office. 
 
The Collection date for orders will Thursday 8th August after 1pm in the 
school hall. 
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